
Dear Friends,  
    As I sat down and began to write articles for this 
edition of our church newsletter, I was reminded, 
yet again, of what an incredible church we have.  So 
many gi�ed and committed Christian brothers and 
sisters, so many wonderful opportunities to grow in 
our faith, so many ways that we’re living out our 
faith in action, well, I could go on and on.  God has 
blessed us in abundance, and enabled us to strive to 
be a blessing to others.
    In the pages of this newsletter, you will �nd so 
many opportunities in which to take part – pro-
grams, ministries, outreach projects, classes and 
retreats.  I pray that you will say “yes” to one or 
more of them.  Your life may be touched and 
changed in ways you might never have imagined.
    In this month so focused on giving thanks, I 
want you to know how incredibly thankful I am 
that God placed me here among you, to be in 
ministry with you.  I look forward to the things 
that God has in store for us this month and all the 
days ahead.  May you have a blessed November and 
a Happy �anksgiving!
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Daylight Saving Time Ends!
Don’t forget to turn your clocks back one 

hour before you go to bed on Saturday 
night, November 3rd  – because Daylight 

Saving Time ends in the wee hours of 
Sunday, November 4th!  Enjoy the extra 
hour of sleep you’ll get before coming to 

church for All Saints’ Sunday!

From the Pastor
Rev. Karen Bunnell, Senior Pastor
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MISSIONS OUTREACH
“He who despises his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy.” PROVERBS 14:21

Missions Update
Submitted by Mike Foster, Chair 
    Due to a scheduling con�ict the fall blood drive was not planned. However, you still have an opportunity to 
donate blood before year end. �e Delaware Blood Bank will hold another blood drive in Weldin Hall on 
December 14. Contact the blood bank and schedule your time and be sure to have them credit EUMC for 
your donation. 
    Dot Eltzroth and Stephanie Darron want to thank all those who volunteered for the October Community 
Kitchen. We distributed over 80 packed bag lunches to those in need.
    A former youth of EUMC, Wilson Forney, is spearheading a Christian fellowship program at Cecil College. 
He is part of the organization, Intervarsity, and is currently conducting bible studies for those interested 
college students.  To those parents with children attending Cecil College, you are encouraged to have those 
children contact Wilson. EUMC and the Mission Committee are excited to support and have one of our own 
perform such needed work with our young adults.  
    Deep Roots, an organization supporting homeless families and located just outside of Earleville at 
Clairveaux Farms, is holding a Holiday Basket program for the �anksgiving and Christmas holidays. �e 
Mission Committee will be providing 10 holiday meal baskets at $50 a basket. If you wish to make an indi-
vidual donation to support this program, contact Deep Roots at 410-275-2194.
    Next time you are in the hospitality area, meander over to the Missions bulletin board and read some of the 
nice letters we receive from organizations EUMC has supported. Without your contributions, EUMC would 
not have the means to provide this needed support to our community. 

A Note About Giving Opportunities During the Christmas Season
    Very soon, you’ll begin to see an abundance of opportunities to give as we approach Advent and Christmas.  
Among the opportunities are such things as the Angel Tree Project, the UMW Christmas Shoeboxes, Boy 
Scout Wreaths, the UMW Cookie Walk, College Care Packages, the Mitten Tree – well, the list goes on and 
on.  PLEASE DO NOT TRY TO DO ALL OF THEM!  It’s too much for anyone to do.  Please look at the list 
that will be published in the bulletin, pray about how you can respond, and then pick and choose the ones you 
want to do!  All of us together can do it all, but no one person has to do each and every thing!

Do Your Part – Vote!!!!
    Don’t forget to vote on Tuesday, November 6th.  Part of 
what makes our country great is that everyone has a voice, 
and has a right to have their voice heard.  So do your part 
and get out and vote!

�anksgiving Dinner Help Needed
    Our church has agreed to help sta� the kitchen at the 
Paris Foundation for their �anksgiving Dinner, which will 
take place at 5 pm at their location on Bridge Street.  We 
need four people (who will join others from other churches 
in Elkton) to serve the dinner.  �ey’ll need to be at the 
Paris Foundation from 4 until 6:30 pm.  If you can help, 
please call or email Pastor Karen (eumc@comcast.net) as 
soon as possible.



MISSIONS OUTREACH
“He who despises his neighbor sins, but blessed is he who is kind to the needy.” PROVERBS 14:21
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Mitten Tree
    During the month of November, the Ruth-Sarah Circle will have their mitten tree box set up in the Welcome 
Center area.  �ey will be accepting donations of NEW hats, scarves, gloves, socks & underwear for children from 
size infant through 15 years.  �ese items will be given to the Help Center who will deliver them to needy children 
in the county during the �rst week of December.  �is is a wonderful way to support the children of our county 
during the Christmas season.  We thank you for your support.

Operation Christmas Child
    Your �lled shoeboxes are due back on/or before Sunday, November 4th and, absolutely no later than Sunday, 
November 11th.  �ank you from the Ruth-Sarah Circle for your support!

Angel Tree
    Once again, our church will be joining in the Angel Tree Ministry….It Starts with a Gi�. Our Angel Tree Minis-
try is part of a national program that provides gi�s to children of imprisoned parents.  �e gi�s are given directly 
by our church members and serve all of Cecil County.  Please help us make Christmas special again this year for a 
child and give a gi� in the name of Jesus!  Look for the Angel Tree in the Welcome Center on November 18th from 
9:30-11:00 a.m.

Spaghetti Dinner Time!
    �e Spaghetti Dinner & bake sale 
will be held on Saturday, November 
10th from 4 – 7 p.m. Tickets will once 
again be $10/ adults and $5/ children 
under 10.  So bring your friends, 
neighbors and relatives for a great 
dinner and even better fellowship all 
while supporting great projects 
happening around our church! Tickets 
can be purchased at the door.

Cookie Walk 2018
December 8

Large Box  $10
Small Box  $6

    On Saturday, December 8, 2018, the UMW will 
host our 18th annual Cookie Walk. Cookie sales 
begin at 9 am in Weldin Hall. Please consider 
being a volunteer baker and make this 18th 
anniversary a record in cookies baked and sold! 
�e Cookie Walk provides funds that support our 
local mission projects. So put out the word, tell 
your friends and neighbors to mark their 
calendars for December 8, and look for bulletin 
announcements to volunteer as a baker!



“Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old, he will not turn from it.” PROVERBS 22:6

EDUCATION AND EVENTS

4

Sunday School and Education News
Submitted by Katie Sparks, Director of Children and Education Ministries

Acolyte Sign-Ups
    If your child is in kindergarten or a higher grade we would love to have them join the acolyte team!  If your child 
is interested in becoming an important part of the service, please see either Barb Pinder or Katie Sparks for more 
information.
 
Nursery
    Our nursery is in need of volunteers for both services.  Volunteering in the nursery is very rewarding and a huge 
help to parents with small children! Volunteering in the nursery is also a great way for middle or high school 
students to earn service hours for school.  If you are interested in volunteering, please see Katie Sparks in the 
Education O�ce for more information.

Sunday School
    On Christian Education Sunday, we presented the 2nd graders with their Bibles.  �ey 
were happy to receive them and super excited that it was theirs to keep!
    Are you interested in a particular topic?  Would you like to learn more about a speci�c 
Christian ideal?  Let us know!  We are always looking for ideas for new short-term 
studies!
     As winter approaches and germs spread, the Education Department has been �nding 
itself spread a bit thin this year on Sunday mornings.  If you are interested in helping out 
by substituting when needed, please Katie Sparks for a volunteer application.

Christmas Pageant
    If you walk through Weldin Hall or past one of the Sunday School classes on a Sunday morning, 
you may hear Christmas carols!  �is is because rehearsals are under way for the annual Sunday 
School Christmas Pageant.  We are still in need of volunteers to help with di�erent aspects of the 
pageant so, if you are interested, please see Jane Kovicak or Stacie Forman for more information.

A few reminders for those who use the nursery:
    ~Please make sure to sign your children in and leave contact information each week!  If there is an 
emergency we will need the information.
    ~If your child is running a fever, has vomited, or had loose bowels in the last 24 hours please keep 
them with you or at home.  We want to limit the spread of germs!
    ~�e nursery is for birth through kindergarten.  If your child is in 1st grade or higher, they should 
be in the service.  
    ~Unless you are the volunteer for that service, please limit your time in the nursery.  Having parents 
stay through parts of the service upsets other children whose parents are in the service. (�ey think it 
is time to go if other adults are in the room!)



“Guide me in your truth and teach me, for you are God my Savior, and my hope is in you all day long.” PSALM 25:5

          YOUTH MINISTRIES  
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Youth News From the D.O.C.  -  (Designed for 6th – 12th graders)
Submitted by Sandy Wherry, Director of Youth Ministries
    Meeting:  Sunday nights in the youth room downstairs. We will hold a surprise destination meeting once a month.  
�is month our surprise destination will be on November 4th and we will meet at the church so please try to be on 
time.  It will be at our regular time from 6-8 p.m.
    We had our �rst destination meeting with Halle O’Neal who did a wonderful presentation for the group and 
served refreshments a�erward.  �e group was excited about doing it again in November.  A regular meeting was 
held on Oct. 14th,  and the youth decorated the bulletin board in the hospitality area; on Oct. 20th we went to Camp 
Pecometh for a bon�re, hot-dog roast and guest speaker event; and on Oct. 28th we heard gory stories from scrip-
ture.  
    �e Boutique has been open for more than a month so girls could �nd homecoming dresses on Wednesday nights 
and Saturdays.  �e Boutique remained open until the end of October.  More than 120 girls from the county and 
surrounding areas were able to �nd dresses. We will reopen in February for the Prom Event and remain open until 
prom season is over.

Upcoming Events:  November 4th – 6–8 pm –surprise destination meeting
                                  November 11th – regular youth group at church
                                  November 18th – regular youth group at church
                                  November 25th – No youth group – enjoy a wonderful and thankful 
                                                            �anksgiving holiday with family and friends!
         December 2nd – surprise destination meeting
                                  December 9th – prepare for Christmas party with families in need
                                  December 16th – Christmas party – organize and wrap gi�s
                                  December 22nd – Progressive Dinner
                                  December 30th – No youth group – Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

We are looking forward to a great year!

 

 

ACTS OF KINDNESS 
A PLACE TO LIVE 
BEACHES 
BEAUTIFUL NATURE 
BLESSINGS 
BOOKS 
BROTHERS 
CARE GIVERS 
CHILDREN 
CHRISTMAS 
CLEAN WATER 
CLOTHING 
COMPUTERS 

 

ELECTRICITY 
EYEGLASSES 
EYESIGHT 
FAITH 
FAMILY 
FLOWERS 
FOOD 
FREEDOM 
FRESH AIR 
FRIENDS 
FUN 
GOOD HEALTH 
GRANDMA 

 

GRANDPA 
HAPPY MEMORIES 
HEARING 
HOLIDAYS 
HUMOR 
INTERNET 
LAUGHTER 
LIFE 
LOVE 
MUSIC 
NURSES 
PARENTS 
PEACE 

 

PETS 
RAINBOWS 
SCHOOL 
SINGING 
SISTERS 
SMART PHONES 
SMILES 
SUNSHINE 
TEACHERS 
TELEVISION 
VOLUNTEERS 
WARM SHOWERS 

Word Search puzzle solution on page 12!



“Getting wisdom is the most important thing you can do. And whatever else you do, get good judgment.” PROVERBS 4:7

CHURCH NEWS
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Finance News
Submitted by Bill Ferringer, Chair

                                                               SEPTEMBER    SEPTEMBER                                                                                     
       MONTH                YTD

Income                              
  General Ministry & Trustees
     Operational                                           42,108                 336,775                          
                                                   

Expenses
  General Ministry & Trustees
      Operational                                          44,946                 355,716              
                     

Net Income/(Loss)                                 
  General Ministry & Trustees
     Operational                                           (2,838)              (18,941)                        
     

New Members
We welcome the newest members

 into our church family!

Samantha Ace
Audrey Leathrum

Arlene Zappo

�anksgiving Gi� Cards
    �anks to all who contributed to our gi� card o�ering on October 
28th.  �anks to your generosity, the USO will be giving phone cards 
to service personnel so that they can call home over the holidays!  
�ey do so much and give up so much to keep us all safe.  It’s a joy to 
show them, even in this small way, how much we value them!

It’s Time to Make Your Financial Pledge for 2019!
    On Sunday, November 18th, you’ll have the opportunity to make 
your �nancial pledge to Christ through our church for 2019.  Earlier 
in November, you’ll be receiving a letter from Linda White, Finance 
Committee Vice-Chair and Pastor Karen, and with that letter will 
come your pledge card and envelope.  We invite you to pray about 
what you’ll give, then �ll out the card, and bring it with you to 
worship on November 18th, where you’ll be invited to lay it at the 
altar during the service.  You’ll be reminded in that letter that our 
church budget has three parts – ministries, missions and building 
fund.  �e ministries budget goes toward all the costs of the church’s 
ongoing ministries, such as curriculum for our education programs, 
payment of our utility and building expenses, sta� salaries and 
expenses, and so on.  �e missions budget goes toward our outreach 
ministries and mission trips.  And the building fund goes toward 
projects to maintain our buildings (possible future projects include 
power-washing the steeple, replacing the sanctuary air conditioning 
system, replacing the outdoor shed, addressing roo�ng issues, etc.).  
While all three portions of the budget are important, please remem-
ber that the ministries budget includes things that are vital to the 
day-to-day operation of our church.  

Attention Administrative Council Members and 
Ministry Team Leaders
    Your one-page report on the work of your committee/ministry 
area to be included in this year’s Charge Conference packet should 
be turned in to the church o�ce no later than Sunday, November 
25th.  Questions?  Call Pastor Karen.

�e Common Ground will NOT 
meet in November.

�e group will meet on 
Wednesday, December 12th 

at 2:00 p.m. (NEW time!) in Room 1.
See you there!

All are welcome!
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“May the LORD bless you from Zion all the days of your life...” PSALM 128:5

MUSIC AND WORSHIP

Holly Elizabeth Vandenheuvel 
and Aaron Matthew Stoker

MarriagesMarriages

Music Ministries
Submitted by Sharon Williams, Organist/Coordinator of Music Ministries
    Once again, it’s time to begin rehearsing music for the Advent Season.  �e 
chancel choir will begin rehearsals for their Advent Cantata on Wednesday, 
November 7th, from 7:00- 7:45 p.m. in the sanctuary. If you enjoy singing 
and are available to make a short-term commitment, we invite you to join the 
chancel choir for their upcoming cantata. �e cantata will be presented at 
both worship services on December 16th. �e chancel choir, men’s choir and 
children’s/youth choir is open to anyone interested in singing in a group 
setting. If you have any questions regarding joining one of our choirs, please 
contact Susan Starrett, Steve Gilmore or Sharon Williams. 
    �e Cecil County Choral Society and Children’s Chorus will be performing 
their Christmas Concert in our church sanctuary on Sunday, December 9th, 
at 4:00 p.m. �ere are children from our church singing with the choir. You 
need to come early to guarantee seating in the sanctuary. Hope to see you 
there.  
    Happy �anksgiving to our church family and friends. 

Ecumenical �anksgiving Service
     �e Greater Elkton Ministerial Association (GEMA) invites you to take part 
in their annual �anksgiving Service on Sunday a�ernoon, November 18th.  It 
will be held at our church this year at 4:00 p.m.  and will feature something 
new!  It will be a choir festival!  So we’ll be hearing selections from the choirs of 
many churches around Elkton!  Mark your calendars now and make plans to 
attend – it’s going to be great!  Come and give God thanks for all of his blessings 
that day with your fellow brothers and sisters in Christ from churches all 
throughout the Elkton area!

Laity Sunday �anks!
Many thanks go to our wonderful Lay Leaders Nancy Crawford and 
Phil Czarnecki for putting together a great Laity Sunday service on 
October 21st and for giving us a wonderful message!  �ey helped 
all of us remember that laity are the backbone of the United Meth-
odist Church and even better than that helped us remember again 
the blessings of God’s amazing grace!  �ank you Nancy and Phil 
for a great Laity Sunday!

Deck the Halls!
    �e Worship Committee is in need of a few new elves (aka helping hands) to assist in decorating the sanctuary for 
Advent (hanging wreaths and garlands, placing greens and holly, and other items).  Depending on the church – and 
elves’ – schedule, we’ll deck the halls/sanctuary the week of November 26th prior to the �rst Sunday in Advent 
(December 2nd). Interested or want more information?  Please contact Krista Gilmore (kgilmore59@yahoo.com) or 
Anne Humphrey (humphreyab@comcast.net).
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“May the LORD bless you from Zion all the days of your life...” PSALM 128:5

MUSIC AND WORSHIP

All Saints’ Sunday, November 4th 
    On All Saints’ Sunday, we will remember and give thanks for the lives of our fellow church members who died in 
the past year.  �ey are:

Pauline Eaton, Fay Farley, Bud Crossan, William Bedwell, Margaret Boulden, Anne Kirk, Frank 
Cebula, Julie Edwards, Jacob Edwards, Brinley Edwards, Paxton Edwards, Ed Sprague, Hazel Jean 
Maclary and Betty Steele.  We’ll watch a very special video presentation about them.   But we’ll 
also have the opportunity to remember others who have died.  If you have lost someone you love, 
you’re invited to bring a �ower with you to worship that morning, and during the service, you’ll 
have the opportunity to bring it forward and place it in a vase in the front of the sanctuary as a 
way of honoring and remembering them.  �is is always a very special and very moving service in 
the life of our church, as we thank God for the life and new life he has given to those we love!

Looking Ahead to December!
Sunday, December 2nd  – First Sunday of Advent
     Holy Communion
Sunday, December 9th – Second Sunday of Advent
              4 PM – Cecil County Choral Society Concert
Sunday, December 16th – �ird Sunday of Advent
         Choir Cantata at both services
         Children’s Christmas Program in Weldin Hall at 9:45
            Blue Christmas Service, 4:00 p.m.
Sunday, December 23rd  – Fourth Sunday of Advent
Monday, December 24th – Christmas Eve
           5:00 – Family Service
            7:00 & 9:00 – Christmas Candlelight Services
          10:00 – Silent Communion
Sunday, December 30th –   One Service at 10 am

Children’s Sunday!
     Sunday, November 25th will be a great day in the life of our church as we celebrate Children’s Sunday in worship!  
�e worship service will be planned and led by the children of our church (ably assisted by Jen Noll, among others!)  
We’re hoping that all of the grandparents who have come to celebrate �anksgiving with their families will be in 
attendance that day – as well as the rest of the congregation!  It’s going to be great – you won’t want to miss it!

Dorcas Circle News
Submitted by Sue Ivey, Circle Leader
    �e Dorcas Circle meets on the 2nd �ursday of the month at 6:30 pm in Weldin Hall. Meetings run from 
September to May. �e purpose of our circle is to support each other through prayer, fellowship, spiritual study and 
the sharing of talents and gi�s.
    �ese gi�s and talents include knitting and crocheting blankets for children baptized in the church, prayer shawls 
for women, and lap blankets for men who are sick or going through a di�cult time. �is also includes pocket prayer 
mats mailed with a card to those in need of comfort or who are ill.
   We welcome anyone who would like to join us and help continue this ministry. For those who enjoy knitting or 
crocheting, we have tubs of yarn behind the folding screen found in the entrance to Weldin Hall. Please feel free to 
help yourself.



“We are therefore Christ’s ambassadors, as though God were making his appeal through us.” II CORINTHIANS

     FELLOWSHIP AND STEWARDSHIP
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2018 EUMC Cookbook Sales
Submitted by Nancy Crawford
    Your Communications Committee still 
has cookbooks on hand for sale.  With the holidays coming up soon, we wanted to 
let you know we will be selling them between services on Sunday, November 18th 
(so you can bring one to your �anksgiving dinner host/hostess), and on Sunday, 
December 9th and 16th. 
    So if you didn’t already get your copy, or if you have gi�s to buy for the holiday, 
make sure you pick one up.  �ey are $12 each and contain 300 delicious recipes.  

Women’s Retreat 2019
    All women of the church are invited to take part in the Women’s Retreat, which will be held January 18-20, 2019 at the 
Dunes Manor Hotel in Ocean City MD.  �e theme is “�is Little Light of Mine,” and the weekend will be �lled with 
joyful and stimulating presentations, times of discussion and fellowship, great activities, and lots of food and fun!  
Brochures containing all the details about the retreat are on the table across from the Welcome Center.  Even though the 
�rst installment payment was due in October, it’s not too late to sign up!

Men’s Retreat 2019
    All men of the church are invited to take part in the 2019 Men’s Retreat.  �e theme will be “Men of God – �en and 
Now” and it will be held at a brand new hotel in Ocean City – the Hyatt Place, 16th Street on the Boardwalk, the 
weekend of January 25-27th.  Brochures about the retreat are available at the Welcome Center.  Payment for the retreat 
can be made in installments, and scholarship aid is available if needed.  Men, you won’t want to miss this great week-
end with your brothers from EUMC!

Classic Christians’ November Meeting
    All Classic Christians (age 50 and over) are invited to the November meeting, which will take place on Friday, 
November 16th at 6:30 pm in Weldin Hall.  �e night will begin with a potluck dinner (bring a dish to share) and then 
continue on in a discussion of the upcoming UMC General Conference, which will deal with issues of human sexual-
ity and the church.  To take part in the program, sign up on the sheet across from the Welcome Center.  

Evangelism/Membership News
Submitted by Lorraine Dryden Jones, Chair
Proverbs 3:5 & 6 – Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways submit 
to Him, and He will make your paths straight.
    November already??? �is year has �own by and we’re almost ready to have �anksgiving dinner. Our committee has 
been out and about sharing our love of Christ with our community. We had a great Fall Fest table in downtown Elkton 
with many children and parents stopping by to say hello. Some already knew us; and some were new to us asking many 
questions and taking our brochures. We happily gave away brochures, pens, pencils, candy and, of course, freeze pops! I 
want to thank everyone that helped set up, take down and man the table. It seems each year gets better and it was a very 
enjoyable day. It would be great to see some of those smiling faces show up for Sunday School and church. 
    Our special o�ering took place on October 28th for this year’s gi�card giveaway.  We were able to send the money to 
the USO to provide free calling cards for service personnel. We thought this would be a great way to show our apprecia-
tion for our military and their families. 
    We are working hard, as usual, to get the arrangements completed for our Joy of Faith Weekend, February 2nd and 
3rd, 2019. MARK YOUR CALENDARS now!  More information will be in the December newsletter. 
    Have a wonderful �anksgiving!
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November Birthdays

November Anniversaries

November Birthdays

November Anniversaries

If we missed your birthday or anniversary please accept our sincerest apologies and let the church o�ce know so we can correct our information.

“One thing I ask of the Lord, this is what I seek: that I may dwell in the house of the Lord all the days
of my life, to gaze upon the beauty of the Lord and ask to seek him in his temple.” Psalm 27:4 (NIV)

“�erefore a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife,
and they shall become one �esh.” Genesis 2:24 (NKJV)

11/1 Roman Graham
11/1 Jamie Laning
11/1 Kris Lewman
11/1 Robert Loynds
11/1 Kelley Marsilii
11/1 Kenneth Wright
11/2 Gi�ord Biles
11/2 Seth Neely
11/3 LeeAnn Clugston
11/4 Robert Cornett
11/7 Nancy Clugston
11/7 Kimberly Shortall
11/8 Henry Jacobs
11/8 Kurt Marking
11/8 Helen Meyers

11/19 Jack Williams
11/20 Frank Deibert
11/22 Sharlene Lyle
11/22 David Pugh
11/23 Cheryl Ferringer
11/23 Andrea Funke
11/23 Kayleigh Henry
11/25 Kristi Fetterolf
11/26 Betty Sprague
11/27 Jim Boulden
11/27 Sharon Williams
11/28 Irene Dunlap
11/29 Kimberly Edler
11/30 Craig Gochnauer

11/8 LeeAnn Pugh
11/8 Larry Simmons
11/10 Cheryl Fetterolf
11/10 William McCarthy
11/11 Steven Cornett
11/11 Ronald Fetterolf
11/11 Ada Winkowski
11/12 Julianne Czarnecki
11/12 Mable  Gri�th
11/16 Edward Sise
11/17 Cheryl Fehlman
11/17 Shirley Fountain
11/17 Elizabeth Hook
11/17 Laurie Ruth
11/19 Karen Veasey

11/4 Richard & Grace Achu�
11/4 Dave & Ronnie Smith
11/5 Henry & Ella Jane Coleman
11/6 Timothy & Carolyn McCardell
11/8 Robert & Jane Kovicak

11/23 Irving & Wanda Webber
11/25 Robert & Lisa Cornett
11/26 George & Allyson Veasey
11/29 Scott & Jenny Nickle
11/30 Richard & Ellen Gruebel

11/9 Robert & Mary Ann Loynds 
11/10 William & Elizabeth McCarthy
11/12 Al & Barbara Bacon
11/20 James & Nancy Sawicki
11/22 Alexander & Ada Winkowski
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Contact Information
219 East Main Street
Elkton, MD 21921

(410) 398-0933
Email: eumc@comcast.net

Web site: www.elktonumc.org

Sunday Worship Services
8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. 

11:00 a.m. - Noon

Sunday School (All Ages)
9:45 a.m. - 10:45 a.m.

Youth Fellowship
Sunday a�ernoon

12:30-3:00 p.m.

Church O�ce Hours
Monday through �ursday

8:00 a.m. - Noon
12:30 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Friday
8:00 a.m. - Noon

Senior Pastor................Rev. Karen F. Bunnell
Associate Pastor of Visitation
  Ministries..........................Rev. Ray Graham
Children & Education
  Ministries Director...................Katie Sparks
Youth Ministries Director......Sandy Wherry
Organist/Coordinator
   of Music Ministries..........Sharon Williams
Adult Choir Director.............Steven Gilmore
Adult Handbell Director...........Paul Deemer
Children’s Choir Director........Susan Starrett
Nursery Care 
  Professional.........................Yolanda Gomez
Treasurer.......................................Laurie Ruth
Secretary...................................Kay Mortimer
Sextons.....Sylvia Honesty & Donna Horgan

Church Sta�




